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Parish of St Peter & The Good Shepherd 

Bearsted & Harrietsham 
A Member of Bearsted Area Churches Together 

Newsletter 
St Peter’s Church, Button Lane, Bearsted, Maidstone, ME15 8NJ 

Church of The Good Shepherd, Rectory Lane (off East Street), Harrietsham, ME17 1HS 
Parish Priest: Father Geoffrey Pointer: 01622 736100, email: bearsted@rcaos.org.uk 
Parish Deacon: Reverend Cyril Durbin: 01622 630055 
St Peter’s Hall Bookings: 07919 084730 
Catholic Schools in our local area: 
St Francis Primary, Queen’s Road, Maidstone ME16 0LB (Telephone: 771540) 
The Holy Family Primary, Bicknor Road, Park Wood, Maidstone ME15 9PS (Telephone: 756778) 
St Simon Stock Catholic Secondary, Oakwood Park, Maidstone ME16 0JP (Telephone: 754551) 

Year A 
✠ FOURTH SUNDAY of EASTER ✠ 

Good Shepherd Sunday 
World Day of Prayer for Vocations to the Priesthood and Religious Life 

3rd MAY 2020 

FAITH in FOCUS: FAITH: How to be a Person of Discernment  It is not good to 
hear ourselves described as sheep. Sheep are silly animals that follow each other 
blindly and do not act or think for themselves. This however is not the imagery 
intended when Jesus invites us to be óhis flockô, rather his is asking us to think of 
him as our ógood shepherdô. 

The voice of Jesus the good shepherd is the one that offers us spiritual sustenance, 
guidance, love and protection. Jesus wants us to recognize his voice as the one 
who addresses what we are and what we stand for. Key to a healthy spiritual life is 
an overriding commitment to hearing the word of God and applying it to oneôs own life, but in a world of 
competing values can we always recognize the voice of Jesus?  

The trick is to know that Jesusô voice is everywhere that encourages us to impact our world as 
Christians. Jesusô voice is the voice at work that encourages us to do our best. Jesus is the voice that 
encourages us to respond to family members and the wider community who are in need. Jesusô voice 
is the voice that tells us how to vote and how to campaign for those who do not have a voice of their 
own. The voice of the impostor on the other hand is everywhere that encourages us to act out of self-
interest and greed. Sadly, this has to be an oversimplification. What seems to be the right answer for 
one person might be completely different for someone else. How is it that armies can fight each other, 
each believing that God is on their side? How is it that so many different denominations can interpret 
Jesusô words differently, each believing that they have got it right? How, throughout centuries of 
history, could heads of states have made such bitter and cruel decisions in Godôs name?  

Clearly, recognizing the voice of our shepherd isnôt an easy task. Recognizing the voice of our 
shepherd takes discernment, practice and continual self-evaluation. Have we all been doing the same 
things in the same way year in and year out? Is there anything we could be doing better? Recognizing 
the voice of our shepherd relies on what we already know from scripture, and not what we fondly 
imagine Jesus might be telling us. Most importantly, recognizing Jesus must always be rooted securely 
in the love for each other and in love for our enemies. If we adhere to this important commandment, 
then surely Jesus will find us, whoever we are. Being part of Jesusô flock is certainly not for the ósheepô; 
itôs for those with discerning ears. Chapel Bell 

FR GEOFFREY WRITES  Some of you will have spotted what was happening with our live stream 
feed, and how last week it occasionally appeared to be dark at 10am! Weôre in the process of changing 
our internet supplier as a result, which we hope will be a permanent solution, but please forgive any 
outages or failures of the live stream in the meantime. If this happens, the recorded Mass will be 
uploaded as soon as possible. I am again indebted to my remote technical assistant for enabling this 
to happen. Thank you to all our loyal followers, both óhomeô and óawayô! 

  

Parish Website and YouTube: 

www.catholic-bearsted.org.uk 

mailto:bearsted@rcaos.org.uk@catholic-bearsted.org.uk
http://www.catholic-bearsted.org.uk/
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FIRST COMMUNIONS and OTHER SACRAMENTS  Parents will be aware that sadly we have 
had to postpone the First Communion Mass this year (it was to have taken place this Sunday). · If 
you have a baptism or wedding booked in the near future please contact Fr Geoffrey. 

A PROJECT for the CHILDREN  This month of May is traditionally seen as Maryôs month so we 
are inviting the children of the parish to produce a picture featuring Our Lady. The picture can be 
based on any event where Our Lady was present either according to the gospels, the Mysteries of 
the Rosary, apparitions (e.g. Lourdes or Fatima), or just the childôs imagination. The picture should 
be A4 in size but can be done in any media, pencil, paint, collage, etc. When we are able to 
reassemble at church we will display the pictures in the parish room, but before that please send a 
copy or photo of the work, as a JPEG file (large file size appreciated!), to Deacon Cyril at 
cyrildurbin@rcaos.org.uk and the handiwork will appear on the parish website. Please include the 
first name and age of the artist. No surnames will appear on the website. Last date for sending 
copies: Friday 29th May. 

WORLD DAY of PRAYER for VOCATIONS (today)  ñThe one who enters through the gate is the 
shepherd of the flock; the gatekeeper lets him in, the sheep hear his voice, one by one he calls his 
own sheep and leads them out. When he has brought out his flock, he goes ahead of them, and 
the sheep follow because they know his voice.ò On this, Good Shepherd Sunday we celebrate the 
World Day of Prayer for Vocations. Pray for an increase in vocations to the priesthood, diaconate, 
and consecrated life. Find more information at www.ukvocation.org. 

SEASON of EASTER  Easter isnôt just one day: itôs a óseasonô. The fifty days from Easter Sunday 
to Pentecost are celebrated in joyful exultation as one feast day, or better as one ñgreat Sundayò. 
The readings about the Good Shepherd are assigned to the Fourth Sunday. On the Fifth, Sixth, 
and Seventh Sundays, there are excerpts from the Lordôs discourse and prayer at the last supper. 

SPIRITUAL COMMUNION  During ólockdownô 
Prayer of St Alphonsus 

My Jesus, 
I believe that you are present in this Holy Sacrament of the altar. 
I love you above all things and I passionately desire to receive you into my soul. 
Since I cannot now receive you sacramentally, come spiritually into my soul 
so that I may unite myself wholly to you now and forever. Amen 

HOW is CAFOD RESPONDING to CORONAVIRUS?  Families living in third world countries 
without enough to eat and without access to clean water, possibly living with HIV or other 
underlying health conditions will be particularly vulnerable to Coronavirus. Consider making an 
online donation at www.cafod.org.uk. 

DIARY for WEEK BEGINNING 3rd MAY 2020 
(All services listed below are live streamed on our website and YouTube channel) 

✠ FOURTH SUNDAY of EASTER (A) ✠ 

Sun 3rd Sunday 10.30am  ✠ Mass online: Pro Populo 

Mon 4th The English Martyrs 10.00am  ✠ Mass online: Special Marian Intention 

Tue 5th Feria 10.00am  ✠ Mass online: Welfare, Mercedes Vecino 

Wed 6th Feria 10.00am  ✠ Mass online: Deacon Reg Grimmette RIP 

Thu 7th Feria 10.00am  ✠ Mass online: Bob Ling RIP 

Fri 8th Feria 10.00am  ✠ Mass online: Mary Anne and Neville Pass RIP  

Sat 9th Feria 10.00am  ✠ Mass online: Welfare, Greta Hyde 

✠ FIFTH SUNDAY of EASTER (A) ✠ 

Sun 10th Sunday 10.30am  ✠ Mass online: Pro Populo 

mailto:cyrildurbin@rcaos.org.uk
http://www.ukvocation.org/
http://www.cafod.org.uk/


3 

PEACE ACTIONS for MAY 
Å Pray the Rosary every day this month for world peace 
Å 9th May is World Fair Trade Day. Play your part in bringing about trade justice. 
Å 10th-16th May is Christian Aid Week. As Coronavirus sweeps the globe, we are 
reminded how closely we are connected. Consider how you and your family can play a part in 
eradicating poverty. 

WORLD FAIR TRADE DAY (Saturday)  To do: buy a ófair tradeô supermarket item that you 
mightnôt normally buy. If you enjoyed it, go to the supermarketôs online shopping page, find the 
item, and leave a positive review. 

PLEASE PRAYé 

¶ With the Holy Father for May: for deacons. We pray that deacons, faithful in their service 
to the Word and the poor, may be an invigorating symbol for the entire Church. 

¶ For all those troubled by the current health situation; and for those in isolation as a 
result, especially those who find themselves separated from family and loved ones. 

¶ For all the sick and for all who are unwell at home or in our care homes; especially 
Samantha Anandappa; for those who have died recently; for all those whose anniversaries 
occur about now (see below); and for all our relatives and friends and those who have 
asked for prayers. 

¶ Anniversaries (St Peterôs Chapel memorial): ✠ Michael Greenrod and Paul McLaughlin. ✠ 

ATTENDANCE and COLLECTION:  Last Sundayôs Mass on YouTube has attracted 456 óviewsô ï 
itôs hoped that with the return to real-time live streaming, the numbers will once again increase. Ê 
Like so many of us, the church is deprived of its income during these weeks; however, weekly 
standing orders paid direct into our bank amount to £200.00. If any parishioners would like to 
consider setting up such an arrangement please see below for details of how to do this, but only 
if you can afford it: your needs come first. Ê Sincere thanks to those who have dropped their 
offering envelopes into the presbytery. 

STANDING ORDER / BANK TRANSFER  If you would like to donate to the parish by BACS bank 
transfer or standing order the details are: 
Account name: RCAS ST PETERS CHURCH 
Bank:   NatWest 
Account number: 03138925 
Sort code:  51-70-55 
Please include a hint in the transfer ñreferenceò so itôs easy to know what your donation is for (e.g. 
Mass offering, Easter offering, weekly collection). 

CATHOLIC NEWSPAPERS  During this time when weôre unable to join together as a community, 
diocese or country in person for our services, it might be of use or interest to read the diocesan 
monthly newspapers from around the country which are being made available online for free. To 
read them, visit https://churchpaper.co.uk/. 
MARMALADE MORNING  Message from Rev. David Bond: As the Marmalade Morning and 
Otham Fete have both been cancelled and as we are both ñself-isolatingò, we have set up 
alternative arrangements for you to obtain your supply. The procedure is as follows: 
Å Consult the attached table (see below) of available preserves. 
Å Decide on your order 
Å Email your order to dwbond@blueyonder.co.uk. 
You will receive a reply confirming the availability of your order [some items are in very short 
supply] and the cost. If you are not self-isolating, your order can be collected when you are out on 
your weekly shopping trip. Please email to let us know the date you will collect and whether am or 
pm. Your order will be on the doorstep of 6 Denton Close, ME15 8ER appropriately labelled. 
Please collect and put payment [in an envelope] through the door. If you pay by cheque, please 
make it payable to ñOtham with Langley PCCò. Please tell us if you are self-Isolating and we will 
arrange delivery to you. We will let you know when delivery is likely to be made. Please put 
payment in an envelope available for the deliverer to pick up. If you pay by cheque, please make it 

https://churchpaper.co.uk/
mailto:dwbond@blueyonder.co.uk
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payable to ñOtham with Langley PCCò. - Joan and David. Most marmalades and jams are in 1lb 
jars and priced at £2.50. Jellies and chutneys are in assorted sizes and priced accordingly. 
 

MARMALADES JELLIES JAMS CHUTNEYS 

SEVILLE ORANGE DAMSON BLACKBERRY & APPLE APPLE & RAISIN 

SWEET & SEVILLE GRAPE CHERRY & RASPBERRY MANGO 

SEVILLE [with honey & 
brown sugar] 

JAPONICA DAMSON RHUBARB 

GINGER MEDLAR GOLDEN PLUM SWEET PEPPER 

GRAPEFRUIT PLUM GOOSEBRRY & APPLE TOMATO 

LEMON QUINCE MARROW & GINGER  

LEMON & APPLE REDCURRANT MIRABEL PLUM  

LEMON & LIME WHITE 
CURRANT 

QUINCE PICKLED ONIONS 

LIME  RASPBERRY  

ORANGE & LEMON  RASPBERRY & 
BLACKBERRY 

 

ORANGE & RHUBARB  RHUBARB & GINGER  

PINK GRAPEFRUIT  STRAWBERRY & APPLE  

POMELO  SUMMER BERRY  

SATSUMA  VICTORIA PLUM  

WHISKEY  WILD PLUM  

3 FRUIT    

4 FRUIT    

Some perennial plants available ready to plant out: good size plants in excellent condition and 
ready to bloom this summer:  

¶ Canterbury bells £2 each. 

¶ Foxgloves [mixed colours] £2 each. 

¶ Lavender [Munstead] £1 each. 

¶ Auriculas [some in bloom] £1 each. 

THE PRINCESS PROJECT is a local charity dedicated to supporting vulnerable young women and 
their families. In this current crisis the staff have been in contact with 100 mums to ensure they and 
their children are safe and healthy. Their work also involves delivering essential food, clothing and 
items to families across Maidstone and Medway, working closely with social services to target those in 
most need. Over the last few weeks the Facebook page has reached over 9,400 people using videos 
to help families entertain their young children. Another important aspect of the Princess Projectôs work 
is outlined by Emma Tanner, the CEO, below: 
ñWe would love to hear from women with parenting experience who are members of churches across 
Maidstone and Medway who would be interested in training to become a Mum2Mum befriender, 
providing one-to-one support and encouragement to young mums in need of a helping hand - to be 
Jesusô hands and feet to them. 
Given the nature of this role, we have a robust volunteer recruitment process that involves completing 
an application form, attending initial and ongoing training, obtaining references, and carrying out a 
DBS check. If anyone is interested in finding out more, they can contact me by phone (07851 196770) 
or email (emma.tanner@princessproject.co.uk), and I will send them a role description and a volunteer 
application form.ò 
 

  

mailto:emma.tanner@princessproject.co.uk
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UPDATES from MARRIAGE and FAMILY LIFE, KENT: 
PASSING ON THE FAITH  Parents have a lot more time with their children at the moment, 
so we felt it timely to offer a programme we have run in the past in several parishes but now 
as an online service for families. For more details email Lisette Blanchet-Ball on 
mflse@rcaos.org.uk. 
BUILDING A BETTER MARRIAGE  óDear husband and wife! During the lockdown period 
an online óBuilding a Better Marriageô opportunity is being held on 2nd May, 6th June and 
4th July running from 10am -1pm. The course offered means that you can attend the 
course from your own living room and there is no group sharing! A recent Build a Better 
Marriage course held on 4th April received the following comments from married couples 
who logged on é óThe topics were chosen well and we could really relate to them. The 
personal stories you shared were very insightful and helped us to reflect on our own 
relationships more deeplyé It was relaxed and you put us at ease, being friendly and 
personable... We thoroughly enjoyed attending the course and have certainly been 
practising a few of the things we learnt already. It puts a smile on our faces when we do 
because we know that we are certainly richer from participating in the courseô. For further 
information contact: Carole - Tel: 07983 524727 - email: mflkent@rcaos.org.uk. 
NATIONAL MARRIAGE WEEK  This takes place from 11th-17th May. It provides an 
opportunity for couples to take stock of their relationship and reflect on what the future 
might look like. Please see the website https://marriage-week.org.uk for details, information 
and ideas of how to celebrate it. 
ANNUAL MARRIAGE MASS  We are still considering the options as regards this popular 
annual St Georgeôs Cathedral Mass for couples celebrating special wedding anniversaries 
which was originally scheduled to take place on 11th July. We shall, of course, keep you 
posted. 

CATHOLIC VOICES  Inspired by Pope Francisô calls for the Church to respond to óconfinement 
with creativityô and to óthink of a thousand ways to be with the people so that the people donôt feel 
aloneô, Catholic Voices has launched óCV Connectô. Visit their website 
(https://www.catholicvoices.org.uk/); you might find it helpful! 

BITESIZE  The supreme end of education is expert discernment in all things--the power to tell the 
good from the bad, the genuine from the counterfeit, and to prefer the good and the genuine to the 
bad and the counterfeit     Samuel Johnson 

mailto:mflse@rcaos.org.uk
mailto:mflkent@rcaos.org.uk
https://marriage-week.org.uk/
https://www.catholicvoices.org.uk/

